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FEBRUARY 2017 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
Digital Schools Award
We are delighted to announce that Mearns Primary School has been named as one of the first primary schools in Scotland to receive the Digital Schools Award.  The Digital Schools Award Scotland recognises ‘best in class’ practices in primary schools and builds on the progress already made, by providing a pathway and resources for schools seeking to do more with digital technology to deliver the curriculum. Education Scotland, alongside programme partners HP, Hewlett Packard Enterprise and Intel, are committed to supporting schools by investing in their digital future with the aim of ensuring schools are equipping children with the most up-to-date education experience and skills. 

P5 Family Ceilidh
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Primary 5 pupils hosted a Family Ceilidh recently.  Our guests enjoyed an evening of music, poetry, song and dancing and last, but not least, haggis, neeps and tatties.  The Reelin Ceilidh Band from Strathaven provided music throughout the evening.  Thanks go to Mrs Claire Noble, Depute Head Teacher, for coordinating the event, teachers, support staff and pupils for all their efforts.  Thanks also to Scott Ratcliffe for piping in the haggis!  The event was supported by the PTA and thanks to the ladies who assisted on the night.  The PTA have kindly offered to cover the cost of the band.  Finally, thanks also to Mrs Sneddon, Pupil Support Assistant, for her lovely tablet.

The feedback received from parents has been fantastic, but more importantly the pupils were really excited to take part, show off their talents and thoroughly enjoyed the evening.

Congratulations to …
· Zaina Awan P7.27 who was commended in the recent Scottish Civic Trust’s “My Place” Photography Competiton.  She will receive her award at The Lighthouse in Glasgow in March where the exhibition will take place.
· Julie Sturrock, P3.11 class teacher, who give birth to her daughter, Georgia , on 9 February.  Mum and baby are both well.
Rights Respecting Schools 

During this month and next we will be looking at the following rights:
Article 8: 
You have the right to an identity – an official record of who you are.  No one should

take this away from you.

Article 9:  
You have the right to live with your parents unless it is bad for you.  You have the right to live with a family who cares for you.
Article 11:  
You have the right to be protected from kidnapping.
Article 12:
You have the right to give your opinion, and for adults to listen and take it seriously.
Holiday List 2017 - 2018
 

Please click on the link below to view school holiday arrangements for this session and 2017-2018.
 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Mearns/information/school-holiday-arrangements/
Car Park Issues

Once again, the issue of social media discussion surrounding car parking and the posting of photographs has been brought to my attention.  I cannot stress strongly enough that it is the responsibility of all drivers to ensure that they park safely, with consideration for others at all times!  As a school we are well aware of the limitations with regards to the car park and have to work round them, but it is not helpful when people blatantly disregard the warning markings resulting in potentially hazardous outcomes.
Head Lice
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We have distributed the following information to P3 and P5 pupils in the last few weeks, however, we feel that the subject needs to be drawn to everyone’s attention.  
A child with with a current head lice infection must have actual moving lice in their hair.
The following symptoms do not necessarily mean there is a current head lice infection:

Eggs (very dark or black on the scalp) – only a percentage of these eggs will hatch and hair should be checked daily with a bone comb/conditioner to see if any do actually hatch.

Nits (white or greyish hatched eggs) – these can be found on the hair shaft.  These are dead egg cases which cannot spread.  A child may have been successfully treated but the treatments DO NOT remove the nits which are very difficult to remove and therefore can remain stuck to the hair shaft as it grows.  Only ongoing and thorough bone combing will remove nits.  Children with large amounts of nits are often assumed to have “head lice” and this is not always the case.

Scatching – this is not always an indication of head lice and some children with severe head lice infections don’t have an “urge to itch”.
Head lice do not jump or fly.  They crawl very quickly and require head to head contact for transmission.  Like similar health conditions, it is a parent or carer’s responsibility to treat and care for their child.  Head lice rarely fall from the head.  An egg requires warmth to hatch and this is the reason why they are laid close to the scalp.  They are not selective and don’t care if hair is clean or otherwise.

There is no single treatment that kills 100% of head lice and eggs.  Whichever treatment you use, it can take time and persistence to get rid of head lice.  Check with your pharmacist for their current recommendation.  Head lice take 6 – 7 days to hatch.  When you treat a child’s head it is easy to miss an egg or two.  By treating again in seven days, you are aiming to kill and comb out any head lice that have since hatched from eggs which were missed.  

It is important to check each family member, using conditioner and comb, but only treat those with live lice.

The conditioner and comb method is a cheap and effective way of finding head lice.  Hair conditioner does not kill lice, but it does stun them for about 20 minutes, meaning that they do not move around and it is difficult for them to hang on.  This gives you time to comb through hair with a bone comb.
Re-infection is the least likely reason for head lice returning in a week’s time.  If eggs do not die, or were not removed during the original treatment they may hatch and the life cycle starts all over again.  To break this cycle you must re-treat (regardless of treatment method) seven days after the first treatment and continue with weekly checking.

A child can attend school as soon as the treatment has commenced.  We would remind everyone that head lice are not the fault of schools – they are a community problem which must be dealt with at home.
Cutlery Skills
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The Senior Management Team supervise the children during the lunch session, ensuring as smooth a service as possible.  We also encourage the children to eat as much of the range of food provided.  We have noticed that some children struggle to use a knife and fork and are using their fingers to pick at the food.  We are ensuring pupils develop cutlery skills in school and would appreciate your support during meal times at home.
Parentpay

Thanks again to all the parents who have now registered with ParentPay.  After a few early glitches, the system would appear to be up and running and parents have commented very favourably on the ease of use of the App.  Activation letters were re-issued again this week to families who have not yet registered and I would remind you that this system is not only used for payment of lunch money but also for all clubs and school excursions and that no money will be accepted as payment in school.  Information can be accessed with regards to meal choices and whether tuck has been purchased.  Following advice, tuck will not available for children whose accounts are in deficit as from Thursday, 23 February 2017.
NHS Guidance on Infection Control

I would draw your attention again to the undernoted.  

Following advice from the NHS Health Protection Nursery Specialists at NHS Greater Glasgow, children who have been unwell with diarrhoea and vomiting, should not return to school until they have been symptom free for 48 hours and are feeling well again.  Parents are asked to advise the school, when phoning regarding an absence, of the medical reason for the absence.

Office staff will advise you of this policy when you call.  I would ask you to remember that we have nearly 1000 pupils in school and a number of office staff, so it might not always be the same member of staff who takes update calls regarding your child and you will be asked the same question.
Rag Bag Collection
Thank you to those parents who handed in rag bags this week. The number of bags were certainly down from previous collections and this might well be because bags were not handed out from the school.  In the past, 6oo bags are handed out to families and we normally collect in about 50.  The recycling company has asked us to try and cut down on the bags issued.  On this occasion we asked if parents would be happy to put items into plastic bags they had at home.  This might be a reason for the reduction.  We will review the position before the next collection.
Uniform

I have noticed that there are a number of pupils who are coming into school wearing clothes which are not in keeping with the East Renfrewshire Council’s Dressing for Excellence policy on school uniform.  Head teachers are guided by this policy to consult with the school community to determine a list of approved items, which will include secondary schools, and to ease transition, in the upper stages of primary schools (P6 & P7): shirts, ties, skirts of an acceptable modest length, trousers,  v-neck jumpers or cardigans (if appropriate), blazers and appropriate footwear (not trainers).  In the early and middle years (P1 – P5) approved items include: shirts or polo shirts, ties, skirts of an acceptable modest length, trousers, jumpers or sweatshirts, blazers, school jackets and appropriate footwear (not trainers).
I would ask parents/carers for their support with this policy.
Read, Write, Count Survey

In November, Primary 2 and Primary 3 pupils received a read, write, count bag. If you would like to feedback your comments, please complete the online parent survey at: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/FCP6MQN  

The deadline to complete these is Tuesday 28 February.

Literacy and Numeracy Kits

We have a number of Early, First and Second Level literacy and numeracy kits. These can be borrowed from our school library on a Monday – Thursday from 2.45pm – 3.00pm and a number of parents support this. If you are unable to make it along at this time but would like to borrow a kit, please put a note in your child’s diary and they can attend at the above times to sign out a kit. The kits can be kept for up to two weeks. 

Thank you very much to the parents who support the lending of these kits. We would welcome any additional parent volunteers. If you are available on any day from Monday – Thursday 2.45pm – 3.00pm and would be willing to support other parents signing out the kits then please let the office know.

20 Years of World Book Day – Thursday, 2 March 2017

World Book Day, in partnership with schools all over the country, will be distributing more than 15 million £1 World Book Day book tokens to children.

When you get your book token, all you need to do is to take it to your local bookseller and swap it for one of the TEN books being sold at £1. 

We are currently planning a number of exciting activities to mark World Book Day this year. We invite you to take part in any or all of the following suggestions:

· To celebrate reading at home, take a picture of you and your child or your whole family reading. Tweet the picture and tag us @Mearns_Primary. We will retweet and share these pictures at assembly.

· Bring your favourite book into school on World Book Day 

· Come to school dressed up as your favourite character on world book day

· Write a short story or poem to share with your class

· Borrow a Literacy kit from school

Nursery News

· Rhyme and Maths bags coming soon …
We are in the process of making up rhyme and maths bags to support your child’s literacy and numeracy development. We will be in touch over the next few weeks to let you know when these are available to be signed out. 

· Outdoor learning materials
We are looking for some materials to support outdoor learning and transient art. If you have any of the following that you are not using and would like to recycle these items then please hand in to the nursery:
buttons, pegs, pebbles, old keys, string, wool, lollipop sticks, beads, sequins, ribbon, notebooks, playground chalks, wallpaper samples, photograph frames (without the glass part), shiny or fancy paper.

· Labelling items
There has been an increase in the number of lost property items. Please ensure that all of your child’s belongings are properly labelled.

· Absence Phone Calls
Please remember to call the school office 0141 570 7220 if your child is absent from nursery in order that registers can be updated and nursery staff advised as to pupils’ absences.  
· Late Collection of Pupils

Over the last few weeks, there have been a number of children who have been collected after 4pm, when the nursery is officially closed.  Please ensure that children are collected promptly.

PTA News
PVG Disclosure
The PTA would like to thank the parents who contacted us requesting forms for PVG disclosure checks to allow them to assist at the discos and other events involving the children.  We received 15 replies following the e-mail sent out by the school and they should now hopefully all have forms or have contacted Carolyn for a form. 
If you did receive a form from us, could you please fill it in and contact Carolyn Miller on 07800-944117 who will arrange to meet with you and get the form processed. This process does take a few weeks so if you would like to help at the Spring Disco, we need to get your form off now. 

If you would like to help at future events and are not PVG checked then please e-mail the PTA and we will get the form off to you. 
Future Events
We are currently discussing introducing some new events for 2017 and a few suggestions that we came up with were:  movie/pizza nights for the children and a family scavenger hunt followed by a pizza/bbq.  We would like to hold more family events so if you have any other suggestions for events, please e-mail mearnsprimarypta@yahoo.com and we can discuss them at the next meeting. 

Alternatively, if you would like to come along to our meetings – which are extremely informal – we would be delighted to see you there. 

Christmas Fayre
We have the final figure in from the Christmas Fayre and we made a whopping £4,700 so thank you to everyone who attended and helped. 

PTA Commitments
The PTA has just handed a cheque over to the school for £6,000 as our contribution to the outdoor classroom. This project is underway and we look forward to the classroom being constructed in March.
Spring Disco
Our next event will be the spring disco which will be held on Friday, 17 March 2017.  Again, we will be having three discos and each of them will require parent helpers to cover duties such as the front door, tuck, nail/tattoo bar, toilets and the main floor.  If you are East Renfrewshire PVG checked and can help at any of these discos, can you please e-mail the PTA and we will add you to the list. 
P1/2       5.45pm – 6.45pm          

P3/4/5   7.15pm – 8.15pm        

P6/7       8.30pm – 9.30pm         
We cannot run these discos without legally having a certain number of helpers at each so if you can help then please come forward. 
Finally, we hope that you have been enjoying our regular Twitter feed. We regularly celebrate the exciting learning going on in our nursery so if you haven’t signed up to follow us then please do. You can find us @Mearns_Primary 

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Email: schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Twitter: @Mearns_Primary
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